
Moose Lodge # 982 Newsletter
 

APRIL 2024

1401 E FIRST ST. HUTCHINSON, KS 67501(620)663-4281

 

One team. One Moose.
We need your support.

We're thrilled to share some exciting
updates on all the great things happening
at the Moose Lodge. Our new year started
May 1st.
The men and women who have stepped
up to be the Board of Officers for our
great lodge will be giving many hours of
their time and lots of their energy. Please
support them in any way you can.
Also, we don't want to forget to give a
big shoutout to our wonderful volunteers.
Whether it's through donating their time
working, cleaning, or donating resources,
we couldn't do what we do without them.
Keep an eye out for future emails with
more details on how you can help make
YOUR LODGE an even greater place to be.
You can check out our upcoming events:
we hope to have something for everyone
to enjoy. And if you have some
suggestions for additional events please
contact one of this years board of officers.

2023-2024
LODGE OFFICERS ​

ADMINISTRATOR
Jerry Ribordy
620-314-5745

PRESIDENT
Patricia Ribordy
620-314-6407

VICE PRESIDENT
Tom Kunzie
620-314-6374

JR PAST
PRESIDENT
Al Hernandez
620-615-1051

CHAPLAIN
Roberta Durham
620-200-9145

TREASURER
Greg Zimmerman
620-931-8682

1 YR TRUSTEE
Ted Saranchuck
620-259-4022

2 YR TRUSTEE
Will Miller
620-474-2073

3 YR TRUSTEE
Teresa Azim

https://goo.gl/maps/s3ZLUk4z6LSz3RcL6
tel:1-620-314-6407
tel:1-620-314-6314
tel:1-620-615-1051
tel:1-620-200-9145
tel:1-620-931-8682
tel:1-620-259-4022
https://files.constantcontact.com/b51f5406801/57ccbea5-0133-4849-adb2-4672cc33b13b.pdf?rdr=true


 

From the President

Just a reminder that the Moose year ends on April 30th . We
are so close to our goal of getting our Premier Lodge Award.
When Lodges achieve this goal it is a sign your Lodge is
doing well. The officers and all the members achieve this
goal together. There are many factors that go into getting
Premier Lodge, but the membership totals are the hardest
hurdle. If you know of someone that is expired, help get them
caught up. If you know of someone that should become a
member, get them signed up. This is the perfect time as the
Lodge is taking applications with no application fees from
now till April 30th. That saves $20.00 per application. For just
$50.00 dues for the year, it is a great value!

I want to personally thank those that helped with the last
clean up day.

We did not have the turn out that I would have liked. But we
did get things done, as you will have noticed. A lot more can
be accomplished with more hands to help!

There will be more opportunities to help coming up, while we
work toward getting projects finished in the coming months.
Please don't hesitate to volunteer at YOUR Moose Lodge
Home.

Patricia
 

 



Spring is in the air, and we are going to start mowing and
weeding again for another season.
With all my heart problems we are going to hire someone
this year, We would like to offer this to any member first
before searching outside the lodge.
We are also in need of a part-time janitor & part-time
bartender. These are both paid positions.
We also have many volunteer positions needed, even just a
couple of hours helps. If you are interested in any of these
positions, please come by the office to drop off a bid or pick
up an application.

Thank you to everyone that helps around the lodge, know
you are appreciated a lot!

Your administrator
Jerry Ribordy



King Midas
April 6th
8-11pm



 



ASSISTANT SECRETARY for APRIL 2024

Well let's begin this month's note with a report on the Mid-
Year conference that was held in Enid Lodge. Yours truly
had the privilege of leading the conference as OSKMA
President. What an honor it was to represent our lodge in
that capacity. We had many informative videos and
presentations. We were fortunate to have 2 of our members
up for the Moose Legionnaire of the year and Moose Legion
Chairman of the year. Results in May note.
The next item is the upcoming Celebration being held at the
Duncan Lodge on the April 19-21 weekend. Let's see if we
can flood their lodge with our own members and bring the
Attendance Banner back to our lodge. It's been a while since
the banner has been here. Please plan to attend. For you
golfers, there will be an outing on Friday morning. I will post
the information as soon as I get it.
I will be making another squares board to help our Moose
Legion Ritual Team with expenses for the next International
Competition. They will try to repeat as the #1 team in the
world. The squares are $5.00 each.

​We also have tickets for $700 of meat from a butcher of
your choice, if your ticket is drawn, the Sooner Moose Legion
will write a check to your butcher. Tickets are $5 a piece or
5 tickets for $20.
A district 1 meeting will be held Sunday, May 5, 2024 at
the Enid Lodge. I would like to encourage our membership to
attend. Lunch will be served at noon with the meeting to
follow at 1pm.
Until next time!
Tom



 

HUTCHINSON MOOSE LEGION NEWS

The Duncan, Oklahoma lodge will be hosting the up-coming
April 19-21 Moose Legion celebration. It’s just a few weeks
away so start making plans to attend
right away. Raffle tickets are available at $5.00 each for a
chance to win a $700.00 meat bundle with the winning
ticket to be drawn at the Duncan celebration. They will be
available in our office or from various Hutchinson
Moose Legion members.

The April 26th dinner will be a taste of Italy, featuring
spaghetti with meat sauce, garlic bread, tossed salad and
dessert. You won’t want to miss this molto delizioso dinner,
served by your, very dedicated, Hutchinson Moose Legion
dinner crew.
Speaking of very dedicated, thanks to everyone in the lodge
and Moose Legion who tirelessly continue keep our lodge a
successful and fun place to come
through your volunteerism and attendance at functions.
Scott Saylor, Hutchinson Moose Legion Chairman

FROM LODGE CHAPLIN

THINKING OF YOU
Millie Maskil
GET WELL
Jerry Ribordy
Gary Henderson
Art Behrman
Cecelia Steele
Clint Brewer
SYMPATHY
Jenny Gingrich Family

BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS

The Improvement committee has met
a few times already and gotten quite a
few projects set up. Projects are
underway and a few have been
completed. Thank you to those who
have volunteered to help make things
happen! Consider helping with future
projects yet to come.



CARD CHAIRMAN
JAN DICK

620-259-8050

GET WELL
Jerry Ribordy
Gary Henderson
Millie Maskil
THINKING OF YOU
Clint & Verla Brewer
Steve Scheussler
SYMPATHY
Anne Heidebrecht Families
Steve Gulotta Families
Steve Lemmen Families

SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS

TUESDAY 5-8 PM
WEDNESDAY 5-8 PM
THURSDAY 5-8 PM
FRIDAY 5-11 PM

SATURDAY 6-11 PM
***Hours may be extended at

bartender's discretion.***
OFFICE HOURS

TUESDAY 5-8pm
WEDNESDAY 5-8pm

THURSDAY 10am- 3 pm
FRIDAY 5-8pm

VOLUNTEERS

We greatly appreciate
anyone who has
volunteered whether it
was in the kitchen, at
Bingo, cleaning,
maintenance, mowing,
selling 50/50, baking
pies, or any of the many
other things that only
get done because
someone has volunteered
to do it. Thank you! And
thank you in advance for
all that you continue to
do.

​BULL MOOSE

The Bull Moose is the
current member who
was the last person to
sign up a new member
into the Hutchinson
Moose Lodge #982. They
are entitled to one free
drink each day they
come into the lodge.
They remain as the Bull
Moose until another
member signs up a new
member thus becoming
the Bull Moose.
MONTHLY VOLUNTEERS
Carol Gisick
Tom Beier
Alan Durham ​
GOOD JOB
If you'd like to be named
VOLUNTEER OF THE MONTH, join
in helping out where ever needed as
we are always in need of
VOLUNTEERS!



​2023-2024
WOTM CHAPTER

OFFICERS

SENIOR REGENT
VACANT

XXX-XXX-XXXX

JR PAST REGENT
VACANT

XXX-XXX-XXXX

TREASURER
MARLENE JEFFRIES

620-664-4868

SECRETARY
JENNIFER WRIGHT

620-663-6892

The April Supper is lasagna supper. Judi Foster
has graciously volunteered to be in charge of the
kitchen that night and we know it will be a great
meal. 

Everyone come out & support your WOTM by
enjoying their homemade meals! 

We are still looking for Board of
Officers and Chairwomen. If you are
interested in being more involved in
decisions made by the WOTM and/or
have new ideas, we would LOVE to
have you! I think it would be beneficial to
have some new and excited officers and
chairwomen for the upcoming year. If you
have questions or would like to have your
name added to the balot for the May
2024/April 2025 WOTM election
year, please see anyone in the office,
Jennifer Wright, or Marlene Jeffries.

Positions need to be filled for Board of
Officers are: Senior Regent, Treasurer,
and Secretary. Also, if interested in
being a chairwoman, let us know.

 
Contact Us

1-620-663-4281
Email us at:

hutchlodge982@gmail.com
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